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The September meeting will be Wednesday, 
September 25th at 7:00 pm, via Zoom. 

Continued —-> 

New Newsletter Editor and Email Blaster 
 
Peter Gortner has taken over these tasks. All information should be sent to 
him at: 
 

pckmgortner2@hotmail.com 
 
All requests for emails to be sent to the membership should also be sent to 
him, effective immediately.   
 
To prevent any Club Announcements from automatically being placed in your 
Junk Email Folders, please add his email to your address book. 
 

Save the Date !! 
 

EGRC Holiday Party and Awards Banquet 
 
When: Saturday, December 14th, 2024 
Where: Deb and Frank Pampiks’ home 
 
(Please contact Pat Lindquist to return any perpetual trophies for the new   
award recipients. (253-888-9733, calliopegold@comcast.net) 
 
Thank you Deb and Frank for hosting! 
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 EGRC Board of Directors Nominations 

The Annual Meeting shall be held in the month of October at which Directors 
and Officers for the ensuing year shall be elected by secret written ballot 
from among those nominated. Any person nominated for a position on the 
Club’s Board of Directors must be a Voting Member in good standing. No 
member may be a candidate in a club election who has not been nominated.  

The Nominating Committee has submitted the following candidates for Board 
positions for the new term from 2024 to 2025: 

President:     Amy Rosling 
Vice-President:    Peter Gortner 
Treasurer:    Kelli Armstrong 
Corresponding Secretary: Sharmin Dominke 
Recording Secretary:   Marian Tillman 
Members at Large:   Pat Lindquist, Nancy Light, Dana Fare 
 
Please thank the Nominating Committee for their hard work! 
 
The Nominating Committee: Trish Hughes, Ron Colyer and Lisa Witte 
 
Additional nominations may be made at the September General Meeting by 
any member in attendance provided that the member so nominated does not 
decline when their name is proposed, and provided further that if the pro-
posed candidate is not in attendance at this meeting, their proposer shall 
have received prior written consent signifying their willingness to be a candi-
date. No member may be a candidate for more than one office and the addi-
tional nominations which are provided may be made only from among those 
members who haven’t accepted a nomination from the Nominating Committee.  

Immediately following the September General Meeting, the outgoing Board 
will advise the membership via e-mail of the additional nominations. The final 
ballot shall be published in the October Newsletter. These additional nomina-
tions shall then appear on the election ballot at the Annual Meeting in Octo-
ber.  

Nominations cannot be made at the Annual Meeting or in any other manner. 

Continued —-> 
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 Working Certificate & Working Certificate Excellent (WC/WCX) Test  

GRCA approved 

Hosted by The Evergreen Golden Retriever Club  

Date: Sunday, October 13, 2024  

Location: Cascade Retrievers Training Grounds 17126 State Route 203,   
Monroe, WA  

Starting time: 9:00 A.M.  

Entries open to Golden & Flat-Coated Retrievers and Irish Water Spaniels  

Entry Form: https://users.neo.registeredsite.com/5/1/2/12029215/assets/
WCWCX_Premium_Oct_13_2024-2.pdf_rev.pdf   

Entries close October 7, 2024 

Entries received after that date will cost $5 more 

Registration will be accepted on the day of the test, up to the limit of 40 
dogs 

Judges: Elizabeth Gibson (Underwood, WA), Betsy Reali (Monroe, WA) 

Fees: WC $70 WCX $75 (all amounts in US Funds)  

Qualifying dogs to receive choice of Rosette or Pin 

WC/WCX Committee Chairman: Nancy Light, kylahgold@aol.com,                
425-354-3609 or cell 425-471-8545  



Continued —-> 

The Golden West Page 4 The Golden West 

      CALL FOR NOMINATIONS for 2026 EGRC SPECIALTY  
 
 
It’s time to nominate your choices for judges for the 2026 Specialty.  All 
members both voting and non-voting can nominate judges. 
 
We need two conformation judges it would be nice if they are approved to 
judge juniors as well as regular conformation classes. We will be sharing the 
site with the Springer club so it would be nice (but not required) if we had a 
judge or judges who are also approved to judge Springers and it’s always nice 
to have breeder judges at a specialty. 
 
We also need two judges for Sweepstakes. 
 
A few judges are not eligible to judge at next year’s Specialty - the 2024 and 
2025 judges for EGRC and the 2026 National judges:  
 
2024 EGRC Judges 
Regular Classes - Denise Reel, Colette Jaynes 
Sweepstakes - Amy Rosling, Debbie Berry 
 
2025 EGRC Judges 
Regular Classes - Pluis Davern & Kathleen Carter 
Sweepstakes - Ann Greenbank & Martin Glover 
 
2025 National Judges 
Regular Classes - Patricia Trotter, Dana Cline 
Best of Breed - Patty Pace 
Sweeps - Tonya Struble, Diane Cooper, Kristin Sipus 
 
2026 National Judges 
Regular Classes - Collette Jaynes, Nancy Talbott 
Best of Breed - Donna Ernst 
Sweeps - Christian Rutten, Kelly Shufflebottom 
 
Let’s  nominate some great judges so we get great entry numbers!  
Nominations will close Sunday September 22 at 7pm 
 
Please send your nominations to 
Trish:  goldens@sytrel.com 
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Thank You, EGRC !!!! 

The following Thank You notices were received from organizations who       
received charitable donations from EGRC in 2024: 
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  CALL FOR 2025 AGILITY TRIALS ASSISTANT  
 
 
EGRC is looking for a member who would be willing to help the Agility Chair 
for next year’s (August 29-31, 2025) Agility Trials. 
 
Nancy Light has graciously offered to serve as the Agility Chair for the 2025 
Agility Trials; however, EGRC is in need of an Agility Chair for 2026. If you 
are interested helping Nancy with Agility Trials in 2025 in preparation for 
2026, please contact any Board Member. 

Certificate of Conformation Assessment (CCA) - 2025 
 
EGRC needs your help to make this event a success! 
 
EGRC is soliciting for Volunteers for the 2025 CCA, and for Judge             
recommendations. 
 
If you would like to help, or if you have a recommendation for a great Judge, 
please contact Kerry Miller. 
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Board Members 
Nancy Light, President    425-354-3609 
  kylahgold@aol.com 
Peter Gortner. VP   425-247-4469 
  pckmgortner2@hotmail.com    
Kelli Armstrong, Treasurer . 425-275-6633  
  pkellia@gmail.com  
Susan Bell, Corresponding Sec  425-318-9754 
  srbell@comcast.net 
Marian Tillman, Recording Sec.   425-941-6341 
  marian@ridesoft.com 
Alice Brown   360-263-5030 
  Browns.Goldens@gmail.com 
Pat Lindquist   253-888-9733 
  calliopegold@comcast.net 
Amy Rosling   907-317-0057 
  ayler.kennels@gmail.com 
       
Committee Chairs 
Programs  VACANT  
Newsletter Editor  Peter Gortner 425-247-4469 
  pckmgortner2@hotmail.com  
Puppy Referral  Claudia Shaw  425-827-7253  
Public Education  VACANT 
Historian  VACANT 
Health Clinic  BJ Mosen  425-844-9037  
Hospitality  VACANT 
Nominating Com  Ron Colyer 
 Trish Hughes 
 Lisa Witte 
Photographer  VACANT 
Property  VACANT  
Membership  Marian Tillman 425-941-6341 
Sunshine  Suzy Miller  206-300-3821 
GRCA Columnist  Rachelle Mahoney  
   605-906-1991  
GRCA Delegate  Amy Rosling  907-317-0057 
Social Media  Kelli Armstrong  425-275-6633  
Web Manager Marj Deupree 206-201-3379 
Audit/Budget     Kelli Armstrong  425-275-6633 
   Committee Susan Bell 
 Rachelle Mahoney 
 Trish Hughes  
Judges Selection Sharmin Dominke  
   Amy Rosling  
   Trish Hughes 
Donation Comm. Stacia White  360-629-6567  
   Sandy Scudder 
   Kathy Fisk 
Rescue Committee Rachelle Mahoney 
 
Special Events 
2024 Agility  Nancy Light  425-354-3609  
2024 Hunt Test  Nancy Light  425-354-3609  
2024 Specialty  Shari Phillips  206-366-5596  
2024 Awards  Pat Lindquist 253-888-9733 
2024 Holiday Party Deb, Frank Pampiks 425-881-0867 
WC/WCX Susan Bell  425-318-9754 
 Nancy Light  425-354-3609  

The Objectives of the Evergreen Golden Retriever Club 
 

a) To preserve the structure, soundness, 
temperament, natural abilities and personality 
of the Golden Retriever as described in the 
breed standard and to do all possible to bring 
their natural abilities and qualities to 
perfection. 

b) To urge members and breeders to accept the 
standard of the breed as approved by the AKC 
as the only standard of excellence by which 
the Golden Retriever shall be judged. 

c) To protect and advance the interest of the 
breed by encouraging sportsmanlike conduct 
at dog shows, field events, obedience trials 
and all functions and events where EGRC is 
being represented. 

d) To conduct sanctioned matches and specialty 
shows, field events, obedience trials and 
tracking under the rules of AKC and 

e) To educate members and the public in all 
aspects of owning a Golden Retriever. 

 
General Information 

 
General Meetings are usually held on the 4th 
Wednesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. Check the 
calendar on the web site at www.egrc.org. The Board 
of Directors usually meets once a month. Contact a 
Board member for upcoming meeting dates. Members 
wishing to attend must call the President to state their 
business. 
 
Application for Membership: Prospective members 
must attend either one or two meetings or functions 
before application of intent to join is accepted. 
Application forms may be obtained from Board 
members, the Membership Chair, or from the web site. 
 
Change of Address. If you have moved, changed 
your phone number or your e-mail address, please e-
mail our Membership Chair, Marian Tillman,  
marian@ridesoft.com, with this change. This is the 
only way we will be able to keep our membership rosters 
up to date. 
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